
After decades of missing Janet, our family is broken hearted to learn that she was tragically taken, 

unidentified and spent a large amount of years alone. However, she never spent one moment without 

being loved. Janet had a contagious smile, warm personality and wore her heart on her sleeve. 

Janet had been missed dearly, searched for but most importantly never forgotten. Janet was loved by 

everyone. Not only was she a mother, she was a daughter, a sister, an aunt, a friend and now a 

grandmother to 4 beautiful children.  

We are grateful to finally be able to bring her home to us, as well as bring Janet the peace and rest she 

so deserves.  

While after 38 years, our family finally has some answers. We also realize there are questions that we 

may never have the answers to. We would like to thank the Missoula Sheriffs Department for their 

decades of pursuit to bring justice to Janet, Marta Timmons who devoted years of her career looking for 

answers and resolution for Janet, Dianna Parker for volunteering her time to consult and answer all our 

questions, and lastly we would like to thank the family that submitted their ancestry and DNA that 

finally brought Janet home. 

While this case has been in the hearts of the community just as long as it has been in our hearts, due to 

the sensitive nature and deep emotions involved we also ask that the public respect our families privacy 

as we put our beloved Janet to rest.  


